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The UAE has built a strong and well-regarded healthcare infrastructure over the years. This 
continues to remain a top priority for the UAE Government. As a result, the healthcare sector is 
likely to further advance and expand significantly over the next few years to meet the needs of 
the UAE’s population and the nation’s ambition to become the regional medical tourism hub. If 
we look at the UAE Government’s response to the COVID-19 pandemic, it quickly took 
precautionary health measures immediately in January 2020. This resulted in the UAE being 
globally ranked as one of the top countries, and the highest in the Arab world, in terms of its 
COVID-19 response. The COVID-19 pandemic has also led the UAE to increase its commitment to 
investing in healthcare. 

Both Federal and Emirate-level governments regulate healthcare in the UAE. The most important 
federal regulatory authority in the UAE healthcare sector is the Ministry of Health and 
Prevention. The UAE Government is liberalizing policies to attract foreign investments to improve 
the healthcare standard and boost the healthcare industry. Government commitment to the 
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healthcare sector is one of the key drivers of growth within the UAE’s healthcare market, 
particularly given that public spending accounts for over two-thirds of overall healthcare 
expenditure. 

The UAE Government endeavors to increase spending on the health sector to utilize greater data 
monitoring tools for preemptive COVID contact tracing and to license virtual medical service 
providers. There are also plans to build national capacities to fight future pandemics which 
include efforts to develop vaccines and medicines, digital immunization IDs and a new strategy 
focusing on supply chains. The Ministry of Health and Prevention aims to develop the sector by 
focusing more on Health IT, including telemedicine and digital medicine. 

UAE’s Vision 2040 has healthcare as a priority sector for the UAE Government, and the country 
will continue to be an attractive location for establishing a regional distribution center for 
healthcare services. The UAE’s Healthcare Information Technology market is expected to grow 
steadily in coming years. The pandemic continues to create opportunities for the tele 
health/medicine sector expansion, driven by remote healthcare services through technology 
platforms.  

In terms of current opportunities there are several hospital construction and renovation 
programs underway. A growing medical tourism sector is boosting demand for modern facilities 
with the latest medical equipment, and there is competition between the seven Emirates to 
attract medical tourism. The Ministry of Health and Prevention continues to modernize hospitals 
in the country with the latest technology aimed at preventing and treating the increasing 
incidence of non-communicable diseases, particularly cardiovascular disease, cancer and 
diabetes. The Dubai Health Authority will continue to align medical technology to smart city 
planning and implementation efforts. 
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